









September 18, 2007

Dr. Hazo W. Cater, Jr.  

President, West Virginia State University

103 Ferrell Hall

West Virginia State University

Dear Dr. Carter, 

As chair of the Faculty Senate, I wish to convey the Senate’s reaction to the recently proposed policy of release time for chairs of departments. 

At its September 7th meeting, a vigorous discussion regarding the policy took place. After that discussion, the following motion passed unanimously:


“The Faculty Senate of West Virginia State University finds the newly adopted Office of Academic Affairs’ policy in regard to release time for the chairpersons of departments to be unfair and unreasonable.  The Senate recommends that the policy be reconsidered and that the revised policy reach the goal of parity in compensation for the work done by department chairs by increasing the compensation for those chairpersons with a greater workload, rather than reducing the compensation for those chairpersons with small workloads.”  

During the discussion, Dr. Byers stated that the policy “was never presented to the President for approval because of its controversy and because it had not been to the Senate.” 

Therefore, it seems that this is an excellent opportunity for members of the faculty and administration to work cooperatively on an issue of significant importance to both. In that light, I want to suggest that under the auspices of the Office of Academic Affairs, this issue be assigned to a small work group composed of members of the Senate, Deans, and Chairs, whose charge will be the responsibility to develop a fair and equitable policy of release time.

I thank you for your consideration of this important issue. 

Sincerely, 

Jerry Levine, Ph.D.

Chair, Faculty Senate

CC:
Members of the Senate



Dr. R. Charles Byers, Interim Vice President, Academic Affairs

